
PROPOSED                                August 9, 2023 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, William Klumph, Johnathan Leyshon and Solicitor James 

Nevant present. 

The pledge to the flag was performed. 

There were nine residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by William Klumph to dispense with 

the reading and approve the minutes of the July 12, 2023, Regular Meeting. The motion was unanimously 

approved. 

It was announced the Township’s new police officer is Jeffrey Cortez and the Township’s 3rd Annual 

Emergency Services Benefit will be held Sunday, September 10, 2023 at Yeagerbaum’s from 1:00 – 5:00 

p.m. 

The Fire Department and the Police Department reports were given by Supervisor, William Klumph. 

Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon, reported the following building permits – Custom Signs & Lighting, Grove 

City – Dollar General signs, Shepherd of the Valley, 2717 Valley View – sign, Patterson, 3554 Saranac – 

roof over patio, Sharpsville (Buckeye) DPP, LLC, 9919 Overlook Blvd., Brentwood, Tennessee – Dollar 

General – store, Adams, 4120 Wynnwood – aboveground swimming pool. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $96,174.36 and the July, 2023, payroll totaling $40,622.11 was made by 

Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor, William Klumph. The motion was passed 

unanimously.  

There was no correspondence. 

There was no old business. 

A motion to contract with IAG Consulting retroactive to July 31, 2023 for professional engineering for 

Water System Mapping Project was made by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, seconded by 

Supervisor, William Klumph.  Motion was unanimously approved.   

Resident, Dan Sump, asked if the Township was a member of the Shenango Valley Animal Shelter and 

stated his concern of underage individuals driving ATVs.  Supervisor, Chalupka, stated residents should 

get addresses of individuals who are riding illegal and the police will follow up with the parents. 

Jim McLusky, County Commissioner candidate, was present and expressed concerns regarding the 

disconnect between the Townships and the County Commissioners and the confusion with the upcoming 

property reassessment. 

Resident, Jim Keating, asked if the sign for Crestview Road would be replaced.  The sign has been ordered. 

Kevin Callahan, Township resident, expressed his concerns of the lack of twenty-four-hour police 

protection.  Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, stated the Township does have an additional full-



time police officer which will add to the protection.  Mr. Callahan also asked about the weight limit on 

Buckeye Drive and the problems with the water being directed to the ditch behind his home.  Supervisor 

Chalupka stated he would have IAG Consulting review the situation.   

Supervisor William Klumph stated there is still a concern with storm water on Cardinal Drive. 

Chairman Chalupka made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m.  The motion was seconded by 

Johnathan Leyshon and passed unanimously. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


